THE MILITARY / VETERANS COALITION of INDIANA

www.inmilcoal.org
Minutes of the November 2, 2018 meeting held at Fort Harrison VFW Post #7119

29 Members were present.

Chairman Ron Martin opened the meeting at 0930 hours with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes for October 5, 2018 meeting were approved as written.


Jason Tomcse of AARP – Indiana presented an informative update on how his organization is able to collaborate within the veteran community in providing support.

Jim gave an update on outstanding issues concerning:

HBOT - contract awarded but no info made public yet.                 Homelessness - rules yet to be written by IDVA so no money spent yet. BMV- back to legislative table to clarify use of “gold  placard” and asking key veteran questions upon driver’s license application/renewal.                      DNR –back to legislative table to create severely disabled hunting criteria and residence fees for special hunts.

Recent meeting:

*Rep. Bosma’s C/S and Policy director – presented entire goals list, great interest with many questions and very positive meeting.                             *NFIB and Rep Rulkeshouse re Growing Vet population – very excited and will push for hearing in Committee.                                                              *Sen. Bray –all initiatives and economics behind each, very interested.      *Gov’s budget people with dynamic analysis of tax initiatives.                      *Marion Cty VSO Matt Hall and their lobbyist re military state tax exemption and the push they are doing.                                                                         *Association of IN Counties – re property tax issues, they are wanting to use trending method not total removal of cap, but liked our concept.  Senators Smartz and Herschman re their pending legislation.
Next meeting will be December 7th.

